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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

MARCH   

Friday 20th  9.00am 
12.00pm-2.00pm 

Next PFA Meeting  - Multipurpose Room 
Multi-aged Kindness Afternoon 

Wednesday 25th  9.00am Pizza Lunch Orders Due 

Thursday 26th  3.30pm Easter Raffle Tickets Due Back 

Friday 27th  9.00am 
11.00am 
2.30pm 

Easter Raffle Drawn in Office 
Pizza Lunch Day 
Last Day of Term 1-Early Finish 

APRIL   

Monday 13th  All Day  Easter Monday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14th  9.00am First Day of Term 2 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
So refunds can take place, can you please supply your banking details by: 

 Phoning the school on 5443 3537 

 Emailing direct to jones.narelle.s@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 Sending your details in a sealed envelope “attention Narelle”  
to your classroom teacher 

 

Pizza order forms are due back no later than 9.00am Wednesday, March 25th. 
 

 

Principal: Jo Menzel 

School Council President: Claire Flanagan-Smith 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
PFA Vice President: Kasslea Shaw 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to 
feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2020 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 29 – March 27 
Term 2 April 14 – June 26 
Term 3 July 13 – September 18 
Term 4 October 5 – December 18 
 

 
 
 
 

 

REMINDERS: 
 
Due to The Department of Education’s advice on Camps 
& Excursions, The Gruffalo’s Child Excursion, GRIP 
Leadership Excursion & Cross Country have been  
cancelled. 
 

mailto:jones.narelle.s@edumail.vic.gov.au


Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
STUDENT ENVIRONMENTAL LEADERSHIP PROGRAM (SELP)  
Grade 5/6 students from 10B had an opportunity to participate in the 
Student Environmental Leadership Program (SELP) last Wednesday, March 11th.  The SELP incursion gave the 
students greater knowledge and helped develop skills to become environmental champions in our school and 
community. 
  
Tom Kelly, expert mentor from CERES, guided the students through leadership training, 
problem solving and a biodiversity audit.  (CERES is an environmental education centre, 
urban farm and social enterprise hub located alongside the Merri Creek in Melbourne.  
https://ceres.org.au/ ) 
 
One of the activities the students did down in the Bushland was to create a sound map.  
Students were asked to find a quiet area and become still. They then recorded the 
sounds they could hear and where they were coming from. This tuned everyone into 
focusing on more than they can see. 
 
Sound maps confront a habit that most of us have developed - we are so intent on 
getting somewhere that we miss much of what we are travelling through; or a place is so 
familiar we fail to notice the detail that makes it special.  
Tom was very impressed with our Bushland space.  He loved its authenticity and the connection to Country.  
After school, Tom ran a professional development session with our teaching staff.  He spoke of the importance of 
using positive, empowering language about how we can work towards a sustainable planet.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HAVE YOU CHECKED OUT OUR WEBSITE LATELY? 
A concerted effort has been made to make our website more up-to-date and a one stop shop to find out 
information about the school and the programs that we have on offer. It continues to be a work in progress, but it 
is starting to look really good.  As well as pictures and written information, there are also some videos.  A recent 
video is a snippet from our inaugural Information Expo.  We have also put on the video about washing our hands 
thoroughly from our recent school assembly.  Ferdi features on the website too.   
 
NEW SIGNAGE ON PEEL STREET   
Rather than remove the sign the government used to promote our 2017 building 
project, we have repurposed the frame to welcome visitors to QHPS.  We have 
included our new vision on the board as a visual reminder of what we aim to 
achieve:   
“Quarry Hill Primary School students are empowered to be engaged learners. Our 
community fosters a culture of respect and belonging.” 
 
DAMAGE AND ON-GOING REPAIRS 
The frail and porous condition of the roof tiles on the rooms around the 
quadrangle continue to cause us big problems.  The damp, wet weather of this 

https://ceres.org.au/
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summer has created conditions that termites love, especially when the floorboards have become wet with each 
downpour.  Tiles have been replaced on two occasions, but the rain on March 5th indicated that there were still a 
number of leaks, mainly in Rooms 1 and 3.  Planned works scheduled to be undertaken on March 6th (termite 
damage repair, termite treatment) went ahead.  The new carpet that was to be laid on that day was put on hold 
until we can guarantee that it won’t be damaged by future leaks.  Repairs to paintwork etc. cannot be done until 
we can ensure no further water damage.   
 
Last week, a drone was sent up to take pictures of the roof at close range.  These pictures identified the scope of 
work required to make our rooms safe. Work will be done over the holidays to try and address the damage.  
 
Students in Room 1 have been very resilient and have settled smoothly into the multipurpose room.  They will stay 
in this space for the rest of Term 1.  We will review the progress of repairs during the next couple of weeks to see if 
we can return the students to their classroom in Term 2.   
 
NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST BULLYING + CYBERSAFETY AND SOCIAL MEDIA  
This Friday, March 20th, Quarry Hill PS will again be taking part in the National Day of 
Action against Bullying and Violence. The aim is to put anti-bullying programs in the 
spotlight, educate the school community and come together to say 'Bullying. No Way!'  
  
Every year I like to provide a timely reminder of the risks that social media can present. Social media has some 
great benefits, but it can also include the concerning aspect of cyber-bullying, access to age inappropriate content 
and online predators. For this reason, it is important to highlight the fact that all social media platforms have 
recommended age restrictions.  
 
Please see the table below that lists the age a student must be to sign up to an account for some common apps. For 
a full list please visit: https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking  
It is certainly worth a look to see all of the new apps that are continually being added. 
 
App, Age, Description  

Instagram (13 years) is all about sharing images/videos from a mobile device. A lot of chatting happens 
under the images.  
Snapchat (13 years) allows users to share photos, videos, texts and drawings. Once a message or photo is 
sent, it disappears from the receiver’s phone after a few seconds.  
Facebook (13 years) allows a user to create a profile, upload photos/videos, send messages and connect 

with others by sending requests.  
Twitter (13 years) is a crossover between blogging and instant messaging. A user sends out short 
messages called tweets.  
Youtube (13 years) is a platform to discover and share videos. It allows people to connect and inform 
others.  
TikTok (13 years) is a social media app for creating and sharing short videos up to 60 seconds long. 

There is no real way to enforce the age access of these sites as anyone can alter their year of birth, so we 
ask that you continue to monitor what your children are accessing at home and have regular 

conversations about what they are doing and who they are interacting with online. Being informed is one of our 
greatest tools to keeping on top of any concerning behaviour. 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 2020 
It is fantastic to know that there is community interest in being involved in our school.  It is with pleasure – and 
thanks, that I welcome new parent members, Claire Flanagan-Smith and Clare Dullard, onto School Council for the 
next 24 months.  Previous School Councillors, Carlene Egan and Michelle Grose are returning for a new term. Our 
other parent representatives, Elia Andrews, Jessica Ireland and Joan O’Brien have a further 12 months left of their 
terms.  Anne Rochford, Narelle Jones and Sam McCloud will be our Department of Education and Training 
representatives. 
 
I look forward to working with our new and existing members during 2020. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our departing School Council members, Scott Langan and Justin Clark. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking
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Scott’s practical approach to school business has been greatly appreciated over his term on School Council.  
Approaching all work and any issues through the lens of a parent as well as the lens of an educator has meant that 
his views have been well considered. This has provided great perspective regarding the work we have undertaken 
over the last 2 years.  Having an easy going nature has also meant that he has always welcomed the opinions of 
others.   
 
Justin became a member of School Council in 2016 and was Vice President in 2016, 2017 and 2018. During his time 
as Vice President, Justin worked closely with former principal, Andrew Schaeche, President Tim Shanahan and 
myself to lead the broad direction and vision of the school. He was actively involved with the consultation, planning 
and construction of our 2017 building project. Justin has many strings to his bow and has also been a member of 
our Accountability and Management Committee. Justin and his family have quietly helped out around the school 
without any fuss or fanfare. We have a beautiful garden at the entry of our Administration building and some great 
soft furnishings in our library as evidence of this.  Justin has always remained neutral, task focused and has always 
considered all stakeholders when decisions needed to be made. He has been a great role model in the school 
community for professionalism and integrity. The Clark family are still with us, so I’m sure that Justin will continue 
to be involved where he can. 
 
At our Annual General Meeting on Monday night Claire Flanaghan-Smith was elected as President for 2020.  She 
will be ably supported by the Vice President, Michelle Grose.  I know that both of these people will confidently 
represent the school in the wider community and will be prepared to champion the school, the students and the 
staff.  
 
The President and Vice President both have a strategic role to play in representing the vision and the purpose of 
the school. Their duties include: 
 

 Developing and working with the community towards a shared vision for the school 

 Actively participating in the core review panel in the school’s four-year review cycle 

 Endorsing key school planning and reporting documents on behalf of the council 

 Being an effective spokesperson and advocate for the School Council 

 Chairing meetings of School Council 

 Representing the School Council in public forums with the principal 

 Promoting the school and its principal to the community. 
 

Congratulations, and thanks also goes to Jessica Ireland who will be the Minutes Secretary. We also welcome our 
new Treasurer, Clare Dullard onto the Finance and Accountability team.  
 
We are fortunate that our other parent representatives, Carlene Egan, Elia Andrews and Joan O’Brien are actively 
involved in other School Council sub-committees and school community groups which helps provide a great conduit 
between home, school and the wider community.  Along with our Department of Education and Training (DET) 
members, we have a wonderful mix of expertise and energy.  Thank you to everyone involved. 
 
PFA EASTER RAFFLE  
Our dedicated team of parents from the Parents and Friends Association have been spending many hours 
organising prizes for the Easter Raffle which will be drawn on the last day of Term 1 – Friday March 27th.  
 
A big thank you to all PFA members for the work going into this fundraiser. A big thank you too, to all families for 
the generous donations of Easter goodies. Raffle tickets are still available for purchase. The first 10 prizes will be 
drawn at 9:00am in the office and the winners will be announced over the PA.  We will take photos of the 10 prize 
winners and share them with parents.  The rest of the prizes will be drawn shortly after in the staffroom and 
handed to the winners in the classroom. 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS - CHANGE OF DATE 
The School Photo Day has been changed to Term 3. The new date has been rescheduled to Monday, 14th 
September 2020. 
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ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
As our assembly has been cancelled until the end of term, the achievement awards for this week will be presented 
to our deserving students in the office on Friday. A photo will then be taken and distributed on Compass. 
 
THANK YOU 
A lot of information has gone home is recent days about COVID-19 that is challenging our usual way of operating.  I 
thank you for your patience and understanding in this constantly moving environment.  I will keep families updated 
with any new information via Compass.  I am constantly mindful that we are dealing with young children, and as a 
home/school partnership, it is collectively our responsibility to keep them calm but informed – at an age 
appropriate level.  
  
The following is an article that you may find useful from Psychology Today.  The article is titled ‘7 practical steps for 
helping your children feel safe, not scared’ by Jamie D Aten PH.D.  Please note, the content is from the United 
States but is still applicable to an Australian setting. 
   
“Schools and community organizations around the country (United States) have begun announcing closures due to 
coronavirus (COVID-19). If you are a parent, you likely started thinking about how your children may have been 
impacted by the news. However, we’ve heard from many parents who feel uncertain how to talk to their children 
about COVID-19. You may feel tempted to avoid talking to your children about COVID-19. But between the news, 
social media, other kids, and school announcements, your children are probably more aware of what's going on 
than you realize. You do more to love them by being thoughtful about how you approach such conversations than 
by avoiding them. Here are seven practical tips for talking with your children about COVID-19 so that they feel safe, 
not scared. 
 
Prepare Yourself: Take steps to make sure your needs are being met by other adults—don't put that burden on your 
children. Keep in mind that children often follow their parents' lead when it comes to responding to a crisis. Children 
are like sponges and absorb their parents' reactions, words, and energy. Talking about difficult issues like COVID-19 
isn’t easy. If you're feeling anxious, that's natural. Part of the reason is that you're having your own feelings about 
what you or your family may be facing. And you may be worried about saying or doing the wrong thing—remind 
yourself that it's okay to struggle and even to make mistakes. But also remember that you are there for your 
children, not the other way around. Before you share with your kids, give yourself the time you need to notice and 
process those feelings, so that you can be fully present to your children's needs and feelings. 
 
Be Hopeful: Seek to instill hope among your family. Keep in mind that hope doesn’t mean everything is going to 
work out how you long for things to be. Hope doesn’t mean the problem will go away. Instead think of hope as what 
keeps you going in the face of adversity: some things, maybe even lots, will be lost, but there are still good reasons 
to push forward. Instill hope into the conversation by embracing what has helped your family find strength, 
meaning, and comfort in other difficult situations. At the same time, resist the temptation to minimize possible 
challenges your family and community might be facing. The goal is to strike a tone that is hopeful and honest. 
 
Use Age-Appropriate Language: Recognize your child's developmental ability to understand the situation. When 
your children ask questions, answer them to the best of your ability, using words and concepts that are appropriate 
for their developmental stages. Likewise, be sure to create space for questions your children might have. It's normal 
to be scared of inviting questions, as you likely have more questions than answers yourself. That's okay, but be 
honest if you don't know what to say by letting them know that you don't know. And when possible, assure them 
that that you'll look into it and get back to them. (If you make this promise, make sure you follow through.) Be 
authentic with your children, but remember to talk to your children as children, not as adults. 
 
Provide Reassurance: Sometimes children may feel responsible for events that are entirely beyond their control. 
When it's not clear that there is a plan in place to face COVID-19, children may, in some way, feel they must bear 
the weight of that responsibility. When you reassure children that the adults are managing the situation, you give 
them permission to be children. 
 
Try to Maintain Routines: COVID-19 is already quickly starting to disrupt daily life for many families across the 
United States. Taking small steps to help our students regain some sort of normalcy will help them cope more 
effectively. This does not mean ignoring what has occurred, but rather trying to maintain some structure in our 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/basics/coronavirus-disease-2019-1
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interactions. Familiar activities, schedules, and routines can go a long way in helping your children feel secure. There 
is something soothing and healing even in mundane day-to-day life rhythms. 
 
Discuss What They Are Hearing: Kids pick up on more than we realize. With COVID-19 so heavily in the news, odds 
are they have heard things on TV, at school, at church, or from you that they don’t fully understand. Whether it’s in 
the car, at the dinner table, or while playing ping-pong, ask your children questions like: Have you heard anything 
new about coronavirus? Who did you hear it from? Listen carefully, affirm their feelings about what they’re hearing, 
help fill in any knowledge gaps, and answer questions they may have.  
 
Monitor and Limit Media Exposure: Young children’s media exposure should be very limited. Parents may wish to 
monitor their child’s time online and depending on their age, use of social networking sites. Presently there is a lot 
of unhelpful and incorrect information online, take steps to monitor what your children are reading, hearing, and 
watching. This may also include parents monitoring and appropriately limiting their own exposure to anxiety 
provoking information.” 
 
EARLY DISMISSAL ON THE LAST DAY OF TERM – NO ASSEMBLY 
Term 1 concludes on Friday March 27th. Students will be dismissed from their classrooms at the earlier time of 
2:30pm.   
 
TERM 2 BEGINS ON TUESDAY APRIL 14TH  
Please note that Easter falls on the last weekend of the school holidays.  The Easter Monday is a public holiday.  
School resumes on Tuesday April 14th. 
Have a great week. 
Jo Menzel 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
KIND 
Drolma L (Room 14B) for always greeting her teachers and peers with a friendly smile! 
Lucie E (Room 9) for being a kind & helpful classmate supporting another student to count in maths. 
CURIOUS 
Aiden C (Room 14A) for always being organised with his belongings and ready to learn. 
Ruby G (Room 14B) for always working hard on her times tables and moving up a Ninja Belt! 
Lula H (Room 15A) for working hard to ensure capital letters are used correctly. 
Isabella F (Room 12B) for sharing and demonstrating your knowledge during our multiplication tasks. 
Oliver V (Room 12A) for always seeking knowledge and extending himself. 
Ella G (Room 14A) for being a self-motivated, independent learner who always works to achieve her best. 
Riley S (Room 10B) for displaying curiosity when caring for seedlings in the veggie patch.  
Lilah R (Room 2) for her amazing recount writing using time connectives and ‘Wow’ words. 
Lacey C (Room 4) for giving her best to all learning tasks in class. 
BRAVE 
Mollie E (Room 15B) for being a hardworking and independent student. Keep up the fantastic work! 
Olivia W (Room 5) for showing resilience by trying again when you didn’t succeed the first time. 
Anabel H (Room 5) for demonstrating a great ‘have a go’ attitude and not being daunted by challenging work. 

 

 
eSmart topic:  Managing Extra Time at Home 
With school holidays fast approaching Common Sense Media have shared tips and resources to manage children’s 
extra time at home. 
Free Education Apps, Games and Websites 
These tools can help support learning at home. Share with families 
Best Family Movies 
Our favourite films for families to enjoy together. Send the list home 
50 Books All Kids Should Read Before They’re 12 
A hand-picked list of the best stories for every young reader. Foster a love of reading 
Educational Video Games Kids won't even realize they're building skills in reasoning, math, and more. Share the list 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/basics/social-networking
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/basics/anxiety
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.commonsense-email.org%2F%3Fqs%3D60c4951f651d81553bfbed52e5e53b7764e98a8620886a612390ce9de94bd4f6098f4acea1252747e69909683a09836b14bade802a645a68&data=02%7C01%7Crochford.anne.p%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C35fa89f873814b4065dc08d7c5257188%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637194636957013498&sdata=9dZi4wGe5sDEtQ7j81Qjq48JArWLJeKk2Bjs47AMDQU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.commonsense-email.org%2F%3Fqs%3D60c4951f651d81558ab77242bce3cb7b662ffba153207fb82f52b0504587da317855d5138f8736346805cd5dcc9b87e635e76fe37e25716a&data=02%7C01%7Crochford.anne.p%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C35fa89f873814b4065dc08d7c5257188%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637194636957023496&sdata=XFdUuWghZMygy%2B7xZWwUPK%2B2ECEzda6oEyzsgGVYHts%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.commonsense-email.org%2F%3Fqs%3D60c4951f651d8155cae990064d79e4fea103611a6ea54d34dcfc022af5edaed1b133920c070775bf5167018b1b491defc71301ca0be33747&data=02%7C01%7Crochford.anne.p%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C35fa89f873814b4065dc08d7c5257188%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637194636957043485&sdata=LDsqTMCtepr4Ghq2EZoaIMtzuKncWxxijOfyirILBgs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.commonsense-email.org%2F%3Fqs%3D60c4951f651d8155423ea9802a30cc04b6da723d5e81cd790e38579932a3af517e0a0f54f993e2fe0d27702138ed0bb7ae13be56f8dc253b&data=02%7C01%7Crochford.anne.p%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C35fa89f873814b4065dc08d7c5257188%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637194636957043485&sdata=kqa0sPsIboJaZD5LUswsUXL22tV7zwm145wkElnnhkA%3D&reserved=0
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Next Meeting:  Friday, March 20TH at 9.00am in the multipurpose room.  

This meeting is scheduled to run for 1 hour. 

 
PFA would like to advise the school community that events planned for the remainder of term will proceed with 
adjustments made to adhere to advice received from the Victorian Chief Health Officer. 
 
We ask all attending meetings and events to reconsider if they are unwell. We would like to remind everyone of 
good hygiene behaviours and to please support the careful and frequent washing of hands with soap and water 
and coughing safely into a tissue or your elbow. 
 
As the school is continually being updated with relevant information please note last minute changes to the 
following information can and will be made at the school’s request. We will endeavour to keep you informed of 
changes.  
 
PFA thank all for your continued support. 
Renee Selkrig 
PFA President 2020 
 
PIZZA DAY Friday 27th March 
The last day of term Pizza Lunch will be taking place as usual. Order forms and money need to be returned to the 
office by 9.00am Wednesday 25th March. Spare order forms are in the office. No late orders please. This event will 
be coordinated by Narelle with the help of regular staff. NO PARENT HELPERS WILL BE REQUIRED UNLESS ADVISED.  
 
EASTER RAFFLE: 
PFA is still looking for donations of Easter themed goodies, chocolate eggs/bunnies, craft, activity packs, stuffed 
toys, ears or novelty items. 
 
This year PFA will be donating all raised funds from the Easter raffle to the QHPS Kitchen Garden Program. This 
program is new to our school community having started in 2019. The funds will help with much needed equipment 
for staff and students to be able to successfully transform grown produce into appetising meals. Students are 
learning life skills such as cooperation, sharing, critical thinking, and leadership, as well as developing a positive 
attitude towards food habits. The chance to learn practical skills about the natural environment, caring for gardens, 
recycling and composting while engaging outside a traditional classroom setting is beneficial to all students and our 
school community.  With these funds we hope this program may grow and continue to be a success for all students 
to enjoy. 
 
In each classroom a basket has been placed and we kindly ask if each family would contribute an Easter goodie 
within their budget to be collected and collated into prizes to be won. Thanks to the generosity of our community, 
last year we had over 100 prizes. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Due to cancelation of assembly for the remainder of term our first top 10 prizes will be drawn in the 
office and announced over the PA.  Although we know this is not the general atmosphere our annual Easter Raffle 
generates we thank all for the patience and understanding and acknowledge all efforts of staff to help support this 
event. 
 
Tickets SOLD and UNSOLD, with money, MUST be returned to the office by Thursday 26th March for a 9.00am 
draw on Friday 27th March. All prizes will need to be taken home on this day so please ensure that all tickets have 
printed on them clearly, student name & room number. Please make sure there is someone available to receive 
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prizes at school on the day. Prizes will be drawn and promptly delivered to classrooms in baskets for the classroom 
teacher to distribute. 
 
Easter Wrapping dates are:  

 Thursday March 19th  9.00am 

 Tuesday March 24th  9.00am 

 Wednesday March 25th  2.30pm 

 Thursday March 26th  9.00am 
 
These wrap sessions will run for roughly 1 hour in the multipurpose room, please do not attend these sessions if 
you are unwell or in any way concerned about your health. Our aim is to collate the 1 major prize and 9 follows up 
prizes to be drawn in the office. The op 10 prizes will be announced and published.  Each year we have a staggering 
amount of minor prizes to be drawn following assembly. Each year the number of minor prizes change depending 
on donations and can range anywhere between 50-100+ which allows for many winners. 
 
CUPPA TIME CATCH UP 
Join parents and friends on Thursday 
mornings from 9.00am for a cuppa and 
a catch up in the multipurpose room. 
There is always fresh coffee brewed, 
tea options are available and almost 
certainly a delicious baked goodie 
from an attendee. This is a great way 
to come together as parents and make 
new friends within our school 
community while keeping up to date 
on regular events within and around 
our school. Tomorrow will be the last 
session for Term 1. 
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
Our Second Hand Uniform Shop is 
usually open on Thursday mornings 
between 8:45am-10:00am. Tomorrow 
will be the last day for the term.  Given 
that assembly is cancelled we will not 
be open on a Friday afternoon. PFA 
thank all for their understanding in this 
matter. 
 
BECOME A MEMBER 
Becoming a PFA member can provide 
you the opportunity to assist and 
contribute to the wellbeing of our 
school community. We actively 
encourage members input and 
contribution and allow many to do so 
with our active PFA Facebook Page. 
This keeps members up to date with 
events, meetings and allows members 
to contribute without the pressures of 
attending meetings. Just remember 
your involvement can be small or large but together creates an amazing community for our whole family. PFA 
membership is free. Pick up a registration from today from the office or catch up with a PFA member at the 
Thursday Cuppa session. 
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